BRADFORD COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT
Stoll Natural Resource Center

200 Lake Road, Suite E, Towanda, PA 18848

Telephone (570)265-5539 Ext. 6
MAY 2020 MEETING


The May meeting of the Bradford County Conservation District was called to order by Keith Heimbach, Chairperson of the BCCD, on May 4, 2020 at 12:30 PM, on a conference call. 

District Directors attending the meeting were:  Keith Heimbach, Daryl Miller, Alvin Herman, Nicole Harris, Brian Zeidner, Anthony Ventello, and Robert Miller.

Others attending the meeting were:  Michael Hanawalt – Natural Resources Conservation Service, John Sullivan – Associate Director, Cathy Yeakel – District Manager, Rob Sweppenheiser – District Engineer, Daniel Rhodes – Education Coordinator, Nathan Dewing – Ag. Team Leader, Kevin Brown – Ag. Resource Specialist, Miranda Neville – Ag. Resource Specialist, Amy Kneller – Ag. Land Preservation, Brad Cummings – Conservation Technician, Tess Flynn-Belles – Natural Resource Specialist, Kristin Pepper – Dirt & Gravel Roads Specialist, Tori Welliver – Dirt &Gravel Roads Specialist, Jonathan VanNoy – Natural Resource Specialist, Jenny Marino – Accounts Supervisor

Daryl Miller made a motion to accept the April 2020 Minutes as written.  Al Herman seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.

REPORTS FROM COOPERATING AGENCIES AND GUESTS:


Bradford County Commissioners – Daryl Miller reported that the County would be moving into the Yellow Phase, as set forth by Governor Wolf, on Friday.  The Court House and all County employees are back to work today.  The Court House is open by appointment only.  There is to be more direction for moving forward released by the Governor today. 

Progress Authority – Tony Ventello reported that the Progress Authority was very busy with small business assistance programs.  Funding had been made available from federal, state, and county agencies.  The Progress Authority has assisted 84 businesses in Bradford County.  The real need for connectivity and the importance of the broadband project has been very apparent through the pandemic.   


Natural Resources Conservation Service – Mike Hanawalt reported that NRCS is focusing on rankings for a number of programs.  Their directive is still to have only one person in the office at a time.  The Soil Health Conference has been tentatively rescheduled for August 19th.  
Claverack – Brian Zeidner reported that Claverack has been working with 2 teams and staggering their workforce to keep everyone healthy.  Senior staff had come back to work full time last week.  Masks were being worn and distancing practiced. There has been a lot of damage from recent snow, wind, and rainstorms.  
OLD BUSINESS:


Building Operations – Staff is back at work starting today.  The building will remain locked with appointments available to the public.  Cathy Yeakel is to update DEP, as they are tracking Conservation District operations.  

Property Acquisition – The seller of the property changed is mind and it is no longer for sale.  He will refund the appraisal fee.  

Interviews – Daryl Miller had reported that the County has been using Zoom to conduct interviews with success.  The Conservation District will be conducting their interviews using the same platform.  Dates have not been set yet, but Daryl Miller and Keith Heimbach would be involved with interviews in addition to staff.  
NEW BUSINESS:

Sullivan County – Al Herman made a motion to assist Sullivan County with 102 requirements until someone is hired and trained.  Brian Zeidner seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.  BCCD will also be assisting with Dirt & Gravel Roads program.  

Memorials – Daryl Miller made a motion to donate $50 to both the Humane Society and the Animal Care Sanctuary in memory of Commissioner Ed Bustin.  Tony Ventello seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.  
Al Herman made a motion to donate $100 to the PA Envirothon in memory of Corey Richmond.  Brian Zeidner seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.  

Tree Trimming – Kevin Brown received a quote over the phone for removal of the three trees in front of the Stoll Natural Resource Building.  The cost will be $1,500 for just the trees or $1,800 for trees and stumps.  Daryl Miller made a motion, pending receiving the quote in writing, to accept the quote and have trees and stumps removed. Nicole Harris seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.  
PROGRAM UPDATES:


Ag Team – Nate Dewing reported that the Reforestation Project had been going well over the last couple of weeks.  They had planted for 5 landowners totaling 17 acres.  Nate also reminded everyone that the Interseeder was all ready to go and looking for work.  Kevin Brown has been out  examining the success of the interseeder and cover crops.  He reported that soil drainage had a huge impact on yield and there was a difference in how the crops looked with the use of fertilizer.  The data collected is being compiled and a more thorough report will be available at a later time.  

TREASURER'S REPORT:

	
	
	

	
	
	Treasurers Report

	
	
	May 4, 2020

	1,485,185.89
	
	PS D&G Road Municipal Balance

	309,140.09
	
	PS D&G Courtesy Checking 

	32,152.46
	
	PS D&G LVR Municipal

	427,105.13
	
	PS General Municipal Fund

	3,580.90
	
	PS General Courtesy Account

	15,964.35
	
	e-commerce Acct

	37,119.38
	
	Manchester Memorial

	5,001.62
	
	Vanguard Account

	1,201,859.03
	
	First Citizens Municipal Fund

	22,785.21
	
	First Citizens Checking

	70,395.05
	
	First Citizens Ag Reserve

	
	
	

	$3,610,289.11 
	
	Total 

	 
	
	

	
	
	General Account Bills to be Paid

	
	
	

	39.58
	
	Arey Building Supply, Inc.- Paint, rollers

	9.08
	
	Arey Building Supply, Inc. - outlet covers, signs

	98.52
	
	Bradley W. Cummings -Mileage, Clothing Allowance

	90.72
	
	Daniel Rhodes - Mileage

	975.00
	
	Johnson, Susan - April 2020 Cleaning

	218.40
	
	Kristin Pepper - Mileage

	23.04
	
	Miranda E. Neville - Mileage

	6,985.27
	
	Musser Forests - Seedlings

	241.31
	
	Penelec

	88.08
	
	Quill -  supplies

	22.88
	
	Quill - supplies

	51.36
	
	Robert W. Sweppenheiser II - Mileage

	250.00
	
	Steve Novak - appraisal

	487.68
	
	Timothy M. Robson - Mileage

	97.44
	
	Tori Welliver -  Mileage

	326.34
	
	Valley Energy - gas 

	135.45
	
	Wysox Municipal Authority - sewer & water

	89.51
	
	Comcast - Internet

	371.52
	
	Kevin Brown - Mileage

	
	
	

	 $    10,601.18 
	
	Total General Account Bills to be Paid

	   
	
	

	
	
	General Account Bills Paid Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	116.96
	
	Penelec - Electric New Station

	20.00
	
	Frosty Kipp - Tree Sale Refund

	96.00
	
	Gary Heckman - Tree Sale Refund

	89.51
	
	Comcast - Building Internet

	118.45
	
	Quill Office Supplies-

	349.80
	
	Visa JM Visa 3509

	222.34
	
	Visa NAD Visa 3517

	125.08
	
	Visa JDQ Visa 3525

	332.35
	
	Visa CSY Visa 3491

	186.38
	
	Voyager Fleet Systems, Inc.

	40.00
	
	PA Fish & Boat Commission Collectors Permit for Eel Education 

	
	
	

	 $      1,696.87 
	
	Total General Account Bills Paid Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	
	
	General Account Bills Paid by Credit Card Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	63.44
	
	Amazon white board and HD gender adapter

	3.99
	
	Dandy Mini Mart Worms Eel Food

	60.00
	
	Women’s Energy Network CSY membership renewal

	576.00
	
	Pike's Peak Nursery Reforestation trees and shipping

	
	
	

	 $         703.43 
	
	Total General Account Bills Paid by Credit Card Since Last Meeting

	   
	
	

	 $    12,298.05 
	
	Total General Account Bills 

	
	
	

	
	
	Income Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	250.00
	
	Tree Sale

	18.00
	
	Soil Test Kits - Smith

	40.00
	
	Tree Tubes

	250.00
	
	GP3 - Garges

	45.00
	
	Soil Test Kits - Raffin

	2,375.00
	
	NPDES Plan Review - S Waverly Apts.

	500.00
	
	NPDES Permit Fee - S Waverly Apts.

	167.00
	
	Earth Day Donation - Kellogg Rod & Gun

	167.00
	
	Envirothon Donation - Kellogg Rod & Gun

	166.00
	
	Green Career Day Donation - Kellogg Rod & Gun

	333.00
	
	Earth Day Donation - Penelec

	333.00
	
	Envirothon Donation - Penelec

	334.00
	
	Green Career Day Donation - Penelec

	14,489.65
	
	Watershed Specialist 3-31-2020

	122,946.82
	
	GG- Satterlee Creek Rehab

	4,552.57
	
	Rent

	445.62
	
	Interest

	
	
	

	 $  147,412.66 
	
	Total General Account Income Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	  
	
	Dirt & Gravel Roads Account

	
	
	Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Bills To Be Paid  

	
	
	

	102,361.25
	
	Orwell Township - 50% Advance Manchester Rd

	126,714.10
	
	Smithfield Township -  50% Advance Ringler Rd

	70,960.00
	
	Springfield Twp. -  50% Advance Strobridge Rd

	
	
	

	 $  300,035.35 
	
	Total Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Bills To Be Paid 

	
	
	

	
	
	Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Bills Paid Since Last Meeting  

	
	
	

	
	
	

	 $                   -   
	
	Total Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Bills Paid Since Last Meeting

	
	
	

	 $                   -   
	
	Total Dirt & Gravel Roads Bills

	
	
	

	
	
	Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Income Since Last Meeting  

	
	
	

	1,107.36
	
	Interest March

	 $      1,107.36 
	
	Total Dirt & Gravel Roads Account Income



Brian Zeidner made a motion to accept the treasurer's report and pay the bills.  Tony Ventello seconded the motion and it was unanimously passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:06 PM by Keith Heimbach, Chairperson.


The next meeting of the Bradford County Conservation District will be on June 1, 2020, at 12:30 PM, notification will be sent out if the meeting will be a conference call or in person at the Stoll Natural Resource Center.  








Respectfully submitted,









Jenny Marino








Accounts Supervisor
May 2020 DEP Conservation District

Field Rep Talking Points

Guidance and Support for Conservation Districts Under COVID-19 – The State Conservation Commission, DEP, PDA, and PACD staff continue to provide support and guidance to conservation districts as they transition their daily operations under COVID-19.  The need for guidance changes daily as new challenges emerge.  The following is a brief summary of some of the guidance and support being offered to the districts. 

· Tracking of Conservation Continuality of Operations Plans (COOP plans) - DEP Conservation District Support Section is collecting and tracking conservation district COOP plans.  This information is updated daily and is shared with state agency staff and each Monday with conservation district managers.
· DEP “Alerts” Webpage - Check this webpage daily for the latest DEP alerts and updated Program guidance during this COVID-19 pandemic.  (https://www.dep.pa.gov/Pages/AlertDetails.aspx)  

· PDA Nightly Bulletin – PDA has established a “nightly” communication bulletin to help inform the industry and other interested parties.  Conservation district managers have been included on this distribution list.
· Leadership Development Program’s Managers COVID-19 Forum – The Leadership Development Program has initiated a weekly Managers COVID-19 forum on ZOOM to allow conservation district managers to ask questions regarding district operations and personnel management under the new COVID-19 operating environment.           
· Guidance on Site Inspection and Compliance During COVID-19 – DEP and the Commission have distributed guidance through email to districts regarding site inspections and compliance activities under COVID-19.
· PACD COVID-19 Website Portal – PACD has recently established a portal on their website to serve as a repository of information related to COVID-19 information that is pertinent to conservation districts. Information on the PACD site includes many of the above documents, plus other guidance from NACD (coverage of districts under new federal COVID-19 legislation) and PACD Legal Counsel on required procedures to follow when furloughing or laying-off district employees.
· ACH (Electronic Payment) Support – Under COVID-19 operations, the PA Treasury is not able to process payments to vendors (i.e. Districts) using paper checks.  ACH (electronic) payments can still be processed.  Currently all districts have at least one ACH account. 

State Agency Office Operations - Commonwealth work locations will remain closed until at least May 8, 2020, in order to continue to slow the spread of COVID-19. All DEP NCRO staff are available via phone call or email.  Do not hesitate to contact any of the local DEP staff.  

List of Safety Measures for Businesses – As we work to meet the needs of our communities, some districts have staff entering the office on a limited basis, and/or completing field work that has been deemed a priority. The following 2 documents, FAQ for Businesses and Safety Measures for Businesses, provide valuable information on COVID 19 matters, including:

· What if an employee test positive for COVID 19

· What if a household member of an employee test positive for COVID 19

· How to properly clean my facility or workplace

· What is considered an approved mask

· What if a customer/employee refuses to wear a mask

· Conducting temperature checks

· What is a “probable” case of COVID 19

· Who should inform employees of appropriate safety precautions

· Etc. 

Proper Disposal of Milk – There are several documents that provide guidance to dairy farmers if they face the challenge of dumping milk rather than shipping it to be processed: DEP Memorandum of Guidelines Emergency Land Application of Milk, and On-Farm Disposal of Bulk Waste Milk.  A practical utilization for unshipped milk is land application. While direct land application of milk would be possible it is recommended that the milk be mixed with manure before land application. Please see documents listed above for more details.

County Action Plans – Susquehanna River Basin Commission and DEP are working on Tool Kit information for Tier 3 & 4 counties. Tool Kits, for both Tiers, should be distributed this summer.
Upcoming FY 2020-21 Nutrient Management Program Budget - At the upcoming May 12, 2020 Commission webinar or meeting, Commission staff will request “conditional” approval of the Nutrient Management Program budget for the upcoming state fiscal year (FY 2020-21).  This approval is always contingent on final approved state budget.  With the uncertainty that comes with current COVID 19 restrictions and protections, predicting program budgets for next fiscal year are challenging.  The Governor’s proposed FY 2020-21 General Fund Budget provides an appropriation to the Nutrient Management Fund of $6,200,000, which is the same as the current fiscal year.  Program staff’s recommended budget will propose funding for the following key program elements:
a. Prioritize funding to conservation districts recognizing their key role in carrying out the mandates of the Nutrient and Odor Management Act, known as Act 38.  

b. Provide funding to farmers for plan development, implementation of financial assistance programs and Conservation Excellence Grants. 

c. Provide funding for educational and technical support, provided by the Pennsylvania State University (PSU) program partners

d. Provide funding for the Commission’s personnel and operational budget. 

e. Provide funding to PaOneStop. 

Upcoming FY 2020-21 Nutrient Management Program Delegation Agreement Allocations - In 2017, the Commission and DEP approved a joint five (5) year delegation agreement with conservation districts spanning fiscal years 2017-2022 for Nutrient Management (NM) and Manure Management (MM).  As a part of approving this 5-year delegation agreement, the Commission requested staff conduct a workload analysis after 3 years of implementations to see if the increased standard animal weights and the new agricultural census data significantly affected the conservation district funding levels adopted as a part of the delegation agreement.  
The July 2017 funding formula approved by the Commission considered the factors and the percent weight for each factor listed below.  This formula and weighting scheme provided a reasonable distribution of workload between the two delegated programs.               
a. # of farm operations (2012 NASS Data)

15%

b. # of animal operations (2012 NASS Data)

25% 

c. # of equine operations (2010 PSU survey)

5%

d. # of CAOs (2015 plan data)



0%

e. # of CAFOs (2015 plan data)



15%

f. # of VAOs (2015 plan data)



10%

Program staff recently completed a comparison of the July 2017 funding formula data with currently available data (2019 NM plan data, 2017 NASS Census Data, etc.).  Preliminary results show that Commission staff will only be recommending minor changes in delegation funding levels for FY 2020-21. A full proposal will be presented for action at the May 12, 2020 Commission webinar or meeting. 

Dates to Remember:
SCC Meetings
May 12
Harrisburg

July 22
Wyndham Garden State College, Boalsburg

September 15
Harrisburg

November 10
Harrisburg

SCC Conference Calls (8:30 AM – 10 AM)

June 9

August 11

October 13

December 8
102/105 Technical Training (rescheduled Spring technical trainings)

June 16-19 (Basic)
Wyndham Garden State College, Boalsburg

Sept 16-18 (Topic Based) 
Wyndham Garden State College, Boalsburg
PACD/SCC Joint Annual Conference 

July 22-23
Wyndham Garden State College, Boalsburg

Agricultural Conservation Technical “Boot Camp” Trainings

Aug 31-Sept 4 (Level II)
Dauphin CCD Office

Sept 9-11 (Level I, Field Days) 
Dauphin CCD Office

Conservation District Management Summit


Sept. 2-3
Wyndham Gardens State College, Boalsburg

Conservation District Watershed Specialist Meeting


October 6-8
Toftrees Golf Resort, State College

Also, check the Conservation District Training/Special Events Calendar at, www.PACD.org Select the "Events" tab and then the "Training Calendar" tab. 
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